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  Notice of determination  

  Section 60 approval for the South Windsor STP Upgrade Project 

I am writing to inform you that on the 15th of March 2023, the Director Water Utilities, as delegate of 
the Minister for Lands and Water, in accordance with section 60 of the Local Government, has granted 
approval for the installation of ultra-filtration at the South Windsor Sewage Treatment Plant and other 
associated works that form part of the South Windsor STP Upgrade project. 

The approval is subject to the following conditions: 

 Consistency with design - a local water utility can only construct drinking water 
treatment works that are consistent with those approved, or that it allows for 
sewage to be discharged, treated or supplied in a way that is broadly consistent 
with the way that was approved. Some degree of variation is acceptable to ensure 
that the practical realities associated with design and construction are accounted 
for. 

 Consistency with standards - Local water utilities must always adhere to any 
relevant legal, regulatory, industry or technical standards in completing the works 
(including environmental planning requirements where relevant). 

The approval operates from 15th of March 2023.  

Scope of approval 

The approved treatment works include: 

 Construction of a 600 KL flow balance tank including submersible ultra-filtration 
feedwater pumps 

 Construction of an ultra-filtration system with 75 L/s treatment capacity with 
33% redundancy (3 duty units, 1 stand-by unit) 

 Submersible style Ultra-filtration waste-water pump station 

Reviews/ appeals  

The department will monitor the conditions attached to your approval.  

Your contact officer for this approval is Nicholas Sutton who can be contacted via email at 
nicholas.sutton@dpie.nsw.gov.au.  

Sincerely, 



 

 

Jane Shepherd 

 

Director Local Water Utilities 
Water Operations 

 


